UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS LAWRENCE

DIVISION OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

October 11 1 9 3 9

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Director Dép't. of Physical Education University of Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I received your letter with reference to the proposed plan of a recreation program for the children of faculty members.

I feel that this would be a very fine thing, and, if such a program is inaugurated, I would be glad to have Victor, who is thirteen, and Mary Elizabeth, who is ten, participate each Saturday morning.

No doubt, such a plan will meet with the unanimous approval of all faculty members.

Very sincerely yours,

V. C. Hurt

Ass't. Football Coach

VCH: IW